# 國立屏東大學107學年度研究所碩士班入學考試

# 英文(A) 試題

(教育心理與輔導學系碩士班 諮商與輔導組)

# ※請注意:1.本試題共四頁。

(A) the apple

(C) an apple

2.答案題號須標示清楚,並寫在答案卷上,否則不予計分。

# I. 字彙選擇 20%: 請選出一個最恰當的答案。

1. Reading stories	Reading stories children's imagination and helps them learn about the world; it's also a great way to bond with children						
and spend time together.							
(A) persists	(B) speculates	(C) relates	(D) stimulates				
2. Young learners are generally very about songs, especially if they can sing along.							
(A) moderate	(B) enthusiastic	(C) potential	(D) anxious				
3. Classroom teachers should individual and class progress so that students can see what they have learned.							
(A) track	(B) display	(C) construct	(D) expose				
4. Pictures serve as a vis	sual motivation whil	e games use both vi	sual and aural to activate language production.				
(A) transfers	(B) obligations	(C) channels	(D) exhibitions				
5. Education encourage	s learners to learn ho	ow to solve problem	s and conflicts, as well as how to brainstorm and think				
·							
(A) generally	(B) critically	(C) evenly	(D) gradually				
6. Psychological researc	chers have discovere	d several interesting	g findings the facial-feedback hypothesis, which				
suggests that facial ex	xpressions reflect en	notional states.					
(A) concerning	(B) connecting	(C) referring	(D) relating				
7. Altruism is the type of	f behavior in which	animals sacrifice th	eir own interest for that of another group of animals. In				
other words, altruism	is the of selfi	ishness.					
(A) alignment	(B) compassion	(C) opposite	(D) similarity				
8. The weather is the ma	ajor agent of	For example, the	heavy rain can wash away loose soil, causing severe and				
dangerous mudslides							
(A) erosion	(B) fusion	(C) lotion	(D) motion				
9. Quite a few young pe	ople in Korea work	part-time and save	their money for surgery because they think they need				
to be beautiful to fit i	n with their friends.						
(A) attic	(B) classic	(C) plastic	(D) static				
10. The aircraft is big enough to 300 passengers who are going to fly from Europe to Brazil, departing at five in the early morning.							
(A) tide	(B) seat	(C) own	(D) bide				
(11) 1100	(D) 50ut	(0) 0 0 0					
II. 文法测驗 20%: 請選出一個最恰當的答案。							
11 was it that first saw a mouse come into the room the other day?							
(A) Whose		(B) Who					
(C) Whom		(D) Which					
12. There is over there. Can I eat it?							

(B) the one apple

(D) apple

13. Neither John nor I on a vacation.					
(A) am going	(B) is going				
(C) are going	(D) were going				
14. I met a friendly young man this morning.					
(A) in a small town in Pingtung County	(B) in Pingtung County in a small town				
(C) at Pingtung County in a small town	(D) at a small town at Pingtung County				
15. The girl, where the library is, ask	ted me the way.				
(A) with no knowledge	(B) not to know				
(C) never to know	(D) not knowing				
16. This small castle, located in the southern tip of Florida, can only by boat or plane.					
(A) be reaching	(B) be reached				
(C) have reached	(D) have been reaching				
17 birds, which usually feed and shel	ter their babies, fish abandon and even eat their eggs.				
(A) Unlikely	(B) Unlike				
(C) Don't like	(D) To unlikely				
18 the project manager wrote in the f	inal report was highly complementary and encouraging.				
(A) That	(B) What				
(C) Why	(D) Which				
19. We have to see the associate professor right now, we will have to wait until next month.					
(A) or	(B) and				
(C) so	(D) if				
20. Apparently these people were impressed with the amazing ballet performance than were the other members of					
the audience.					
(A) very much	(B) much more				
(C) far much	(D) many more				

## III. 克漏字 30%: 請依短文文意,請選出一個最恰當的答案。

#### (1)

Under normal circumstances, a child is introduced to language almost at the moment of birth. Adults talk to him/her and to each other in his/her presence. Children do not require clear language instruction, <u>(21)</u> they do need exposure to language in order to develop normally. Children <u>(22)</u> do not receive linguistic input during their formative years do not achieve <u>(23)</u> grammatical competence. Behavioral tests and brain imaging studies show that late exposure to language (<u>24)</u> the fundamental organization of the brain for language. The *Critical Age Hypothesis* is part of the biological basis of language and states that the ability to learn a native language develops within a fixed period, from birth to puberty. <u>(25)</u> this period, language acquisition proceeds easily, swiftly, and without external intervention. After this period, the acquisition of grammar is difficult and for some individuals never fully achieved.

21. (A) while	(B) and	(C) but	(D) or
22. (A) who	(B) x	(C) where	(D) those
23. (A) native-born	(B) nativelike	(C) natives	(D) natively
24. (A) alter	(B) alters	(C) altering	(D) have altered
25. (A) As	(B) For	(C) Since	(D) During

(2)

It seems like everyone wants to lose some weight, because <u>(26)</u> thin and healthy is fashionable these days. However, do you know that one of the important factors in determining an effective diet <u>(27)</u> a person's blood type? According to the studies conducted by Dr. Peter D'Adamo, people with type-A blood should cut out meat and <u>(28)</u> more gentle workouts if they want to lose some extra pounds. People with type-B blood can shed a few <u>(29)</u> pounds easily if they eat plenty of dairy products, but no chicken. People with type-O blood should eat more red meat and fewer grains in their diet. Finally, those with type-AB blood can choose either the type-A or type-B diet. You might try to <u>(30)</u> a diet plan based on your blood type if you have previously worked on losing weight, but the results were not to your satisfaction.

26.	(A) be	(B) being	(C) have	(D) having
27.	(A) is	(B) are	(C) becomes	(D) become
28.	(A) make	(B) do	(C) making	(D) doing
29.	(A) undone	(B) unfolded	(C) unsold	(D) unwanted
30.	(A) craft	(B) mourn	(C) poach	(D) thrive

# IV. 閱讀測驗 30%: 請根據文章,選出一個最恰當的答案。

### (1)

The parents set the rules and the children obey, right? Wrong. In a growing number of North American families, adults have let their children take over. "Parents want to be nurturing and make their small children happy, but many have become confused about the best way to achieve this," explains a noted child psychologist. "Large numbers of parents are being controlled by their child, to the point that entire families end up organizing themselves around a small child's emotions."

The problem is that many mothers and fathers try to be a friend to their children. However, parenting is not a popularity contest. Challenging authority is a normal part of child development and is stronger between the ages of four and six. Setting rules and enforcing them teach the child that he or she is equal in worth not equal in authority. Then the child feels safe and secure and can be a kid again. Believe it or not, it's frightening for children to realize they are in charge of a situation. In families which parents **back down** from rules they set, children become very insecure, anxious, and out of control. They don't trust their parents to protect them. Parents should follow some tips to avoid this situation and keep control.

- 31. What would be the best title for this passage?
- (A) Parents' Authority
- (B) Setting Rules
- (C) Upside-down Families
- (D) Child Development

32. The term "back down" in paragraph 2 is closest in meaning to \_\_\_\_\_

- (A) respect
- (B) agree
- (C) withdraw
- (D) suffer

## 33. According to the passage, what will happen when parents try to be a friend to their children?

- (A) There is trust between parents and children.
- (B) Parents are controlled by their children.
- (C) Children's security is guaranteed.
- (D) Children feel more confident of themselves.
- 34. Which of the following statements would the author agree with?
- (A) It's important for parents to discipline children.
- (B) Children are insecure when parents have the authority.
- (C) Children's taking over gives more space to parents.
- (D) Parents should help children set their own rules.

## 35. Which of the following tips will **<u>NOT</u>** be suggested by the author?

- (A) Be a leader to guide children.
- (B) Don't make rules quickly and then change them.
- (C) Pay attention to children's behavior.
- (D) Allow kids to take over a situation.

These days, food safety has become a big issue and a major public concern. People are worried about the overuse of chemicals on plants and livestock. Because of increasing health awareness, the number of people switching from traditional food to organic food is on the rise.

It is usually thought that chemicals used on plants and animals are harmful for a person's health. Unlike traditional farms, organic farmers use natural methods to control insects and diseases on their agriculture. Animals like pigs and chickens on organic farms are kept in open spaces so that they may walk around and therefore be better cared for. In addition, they are not fed the type of medicine that helps them grow or recover from illness very quickly. Fruits and vegetables are also planted in such a way where only natural substances are used to make them grow well.

Supporters claim several advantages in choosing organic food, such as no chemicals, eco-friendliness, high nutritional values, and better taste. On the other hand, **opponents** note the disadvantages of organic food. First, organic food is usually more expensive than non-organic food. Second, organic food is produced using no artificial preservatives, and as such it may go bad more quickly. Third, it is not easy to find organic food at every store. Finally, some studies have questioned whether organic food is truly more nutritious than traditional food.

Is it really good and safe to eat organic food? The answer may depend upon one's personal choice.

36. What is the main idea of the passage?

- (A) The cost of organic food including its prices in various stores.
- (B) The purpose of eating organic food including how to cook organic food healthily.
- (C) The types and numbers of organic products including where to purchase them.
- (D) The introduction of organic food, including its growing processes and pros and cons.
- 37. Which of the following statements is true about organic food?
- (A) Organic food can be purchased at every convenience store.
- (B) Real evidence shows that organic food has more advantages than disadvantages.
- (C) Traditional food is more costly but nutritious than organic food.
- (D) Organic food cannot stay fresh for a long time.

38. What does the article suggest about organic farms?

- (A) Animals are usually kept in large cages day and night.
- (B) Farmers use inexpensive methods to deal with plant diseases.
- (C) Animals are not fed growth hormones so that they do not grow rapidly.
- (D) Plants usually grow in areas where there are few insects flying around.

39. Which of the following inferences can be drawn from the second paragraph?

- (A) A variety of animals and plants raised on organic farms usually grow quickly and strongly.
- (B) Fruits and vegetables planted on traditional farms are healthy because of proper use of chemicals.
- (C) Killing all insects is necessary to make organic food look good and be more appealing to customers.
- (D) Organic farmers believe that natural methods can cause better growth of plants and animals.
- 40. The word "opponents" in paragraph 3 refers to \_\_\_\_\_
- (A) people who approve of certain actions
- (B) people who disagree with something
- (C) people who promote something
- (D) people who make progress

(2)